From: Lisa Bildy

**Sent:** Sunday, February 22, 2015 10:23 PM

**To:** Lysynski, Heather

Cc: Alan Patton; William Pol; Patrick Ambrogio; Sandy Levin; Bill Davis; Alec Bildy; Smith, Craig; Morgan,

Josh

Subject: Re: 161 Windermere Road- Staff report OMB appeal

Dear Heather,

Further to Craig Smith's email of late Friday afternoon, this will confirm that the Community would like to seek delegation status at the upcoming (March 2, 2015) Planning and Environment Committee meeting in respect of the Tridon Group matter.

In our view, while one issue (the outstanding MNR approval) may now have been resolved, it would appear that the other issues previously identified by the PEC remain outstanding, with the result that this matter is still premature. We are of the opinion that this is a local zoning matter which should be decided by Council based on full and complete information, rather than by the OMB, and that the full and complete information required has still not been provided by the applicant.

We anticipate that either Alan Patton or Wil Pol will make a short presentation with respect to the Community's views.

Thanks,

Lisa & Alec Bildy